
February 18, 2021  

 

DOH-Collier COVID-19 Vaccine Shipment Delay 
Winter weather affecting shipment of vaccine 
 

Contact:  

Kristine Hollingsworth 
Kristine.Hollingsworth@flhealth.gov 
239-252-5332 
 

Naples, Fla. — Due to the winter weather in parts of the country, there is a delay in the 
shipment COVID-19 Vaccine, including second doses. The Florida Department of 
Health in Collier County (DOH-Collier) should have an update over the next several 
days. Once we have confirmation of the incoming doses arriving, DOH-Collier will notify 
residents to schedule an appointment.   
 
Per CDC Guidelines, the second dose of both the Pfizer and of the Moderna vaccine 
may be administered up to 6 weeks (42 days) after the first dose. 
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-
considerations.html#Booster-doses 
 

The DOH-Collier call center is available Monday-Sunday from 9:00am-5:00pm. The call 

center can be reached at (239) 252-6220. 

For more information regarding COVID-19, visit floridahealthcovid19.gov/. 
 

 

### 

 

About the Florida Department of Health 

The Florida Department of Health, nationally accredited by the Public Health 

Accreditation Board, works to protect, promote and improve the health of all people in 

Florida through integrated state, county and community efforts. 

 

Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter at @HealthyFla. For more information 

please visit www.FloridaHealth.gov.  
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